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Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends,

Welcome to the final term of the year; it will be busy and exiting as ever. For our Year 6
children, Sats tests will be the dominant thought at the moment as this cohort will be the
first to sit these for a few years. As a group they have made an impressive transformation
with regards to their approach to learning since September and should be proud of their

achievements to date.

This week we commemorated Stephen Lawrence Day. It is an opportunity to remind our
children that difference between people of different colour and race is not something to be
suspicious or fearful about. This links with our monthly value of curiosity. When we meet
new groups of people it is ok to acknowledge ignorance but avoid prejudice by being open

to what makes us different and the same.

Mr Jan M Bless
Headteacher

. Supporting vulnerable
children affected
by coronavirus

Congratulations to Enfield Catering

Services for winning the Contract
Caterer of the Year Award
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We are pleased to announce that we can now offer a new After School Club inside the school, run by Walker Children's Club. Walker Children's
Club are a non-profit organisation who aim to provide affordable and quality child care.

The After School Club will be open every day of term time until 5:45pm, parents may collect their children at 6:00pm for an additional cost. We
are also hoping to launch Holiday Clubs during the school holidays and half terms, more information will be provided on this ASAP.

Please click here for more information and to book sessions! Link - https://walkerchildrensclub.co.uk/after-school-club/

Attendance this week

Ash 87.04% 1H 94.20% 2A 100.00% 3F 93.50%
Birch 86.25% | 1K 94.64% 2L 96.30% 3H 93.52%
Oak 93.75% 1W 95.69% 2T 98.96% 3W 94.44%

6B 90.28%
4F 94.23% 5G 93.75%

6C 93.42%
4G 86.46% 5R 85.80%

6T 91.25%

4Gl 92.86% 5T 96.02%

6Ta 98.61%

Well done to Oak, 2A and 6Ta for best attendance this week.
Overall attendance since September 2021: 93.23%
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DATE

EVENT

17.05.22

all

100% ATTENDANCE CLUB

30.05 - 04.06.22

all

Summer Half Term Break

06 -23.06.22 3 weeks |Year4 National Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check

24.06.22 All day all School closed — Inset Day 5

27.06.22 All day all School closed — Queen’s Platinum Jubilee - School Bank Holiday
22.07.22 all 100% ATTENDANCE CLUB

22.07.22 1:30pm |all School closed at 1:30pm for Summer break

Accelerated Reading

Winner for KS1& Y3:
3F with 22 points

Furkan 3F — 3/3 100% |

Winner for KS2:
6T — 52 points
Nihal - 6/6 100%
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The Value for April is:

Curiosiity

The pupils who received a certificate this week:

Zaytoon 1H, Altai 1K, Zarifa 1W, Cristiano 2A, Emily 2L,

Mia 2T, Rayan 3F, Caleb 3H, Salim 3W, Ryan 4F,
Simon 4G, Sienna 5G, Yusuf 5R, Samaiah 5T,

A . Mellae 6B, Evrim 6C, Jaida 6T, Isabella 6TA

Word Millionaires

Jakub, Arios, Simone & Nihal

Brian achieved the
Year 6 Resilience Award

Year 4 Times Tables Badge
Well done, Emin
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British Sign Language (BSL)

Hello, | am Ms. Tootill and | am one of the Year 5 teachers. British Sign Language (BSL)
is close to my heart because | was born with a hearing defect and, by the time | was 10
years old, | was fitted with my first pair of hearing aids.

A Bill to recognise BSL as a registered language of England, Wales and Scotland has been
put forward to parliament. It has passed all three stages in The House of Commons and
is currently at the third stage in The House of Lords. The deaf community are hoping
that it passes before going into the final stages and, ultimately, becoming a registered
language in the UK.

There are many languages spoken at POW, and | would love BSL to be another. Each
week, | will introduce a BSL sign to the children in our Values Assembly and share it in
the weekly newsletter. Please come and say ‘Hello’ using your BSL when you see me!

This week’s sign is our monthly value: Curiosity

Click on the link to see the sign BSL Curious - YouTube

Local Schools Football League results

On Wednesday 20" April we played 3 games for the school football team. We had a squad of 7 including me,
Wesley, Jayden, Nihal, Ali, Kerem and Aaron. The first game we played was tight and both teams had good
chances. The first goal in the match came from us. Sadly, we went on to lose 3—1.

Arios

In the third match, it started as the other team’s centre and our amazing team intercepted their pass but they got
the ball back and although Nihal’s best attempts to save it, they scored. The match went on with the opponents to
score 3 more goals and they tried to make it 7-0. Nihal saved 3 amazing goals so the end score was 4-0.

Nihal



https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ud_OfxwTGhA

EXOD §

b The Exodus Hub
@Croyland

COME ALONG AND JOIN IN THE FUN! ( gputt

Wednesdays (8-12 years old)
Thursdays (13-19 years old)
4:30 - 7:30pm
Croyland Youth Centre, 1 Croyland Road, N9 7BA

To sign up, please email tara.hanna@exodusyouthworx.london
or just turn up and get involved

ARTS & CRAFT - STUDY SPACE - COOKING - GAMES
LIFE SKILLS - MUSIC - HEALTHY LIFESTYLE - ACTIVITIES
AND MUCH, MUCH MORE!!

Who are we?

Exodus YouthWorx UK is a diverse youth community which aspires to empower young
people by providing services that support and encourage emotional, physical, mental,
social and spiritual growth.

To keep updated on what’s happening or to get involved,
follow us or use the contact details below
n @exodusyouthworxuk @' a @exodusywuk ENFCI;EUI,',Q

020 7993 6126 / 07903972453 | tara.hanna@exodusyouthworx.london_ |
Encourage. Empower. Enable.
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T really evjoyed playing
football and making an
Easter basket from clay.
Joseph 2H

T evjoved the painting and
also the football +able.
Raahav 3H




Invitation to contribute Royal Memorabilia

To celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, we are putting
together a little exhibition of memorabilia in the school
entrance. If you have anything that you are happy to
contribute, please contact the school office. Items will be
kept in a locked cabinet and will need to be collected
again before the end of the school term.




